

Parents/Carers of Pupils attending Dundee City Council Schools Audrey May - Executive Director

Children and Families Service 5 City Square East Wing Dundee DD1 15FE

If calling, please ask for Paul Fleming, 01382 433246 Email: paul.fleming@dundeecity.gov.uk

Our Ref: **PF/MM**

Your Ref:

Date: 25 January 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

NATIONAL INDUSTRIAL ACTION - THURSDAY 2 FEBRUARY 2023

I am writing to inform you that the Educational Institute of Scotland (EIS) and the Association of Head Teachers and Deputes in Scotland (AHDS) will be holding strike action on Thursday 2 February 2023.

All schools will be affected by the industrial action due to the staff membership of the EIS and AHDS. The decision has therefore been taken to close all primary, secondary, and special schools to pupils on Thursday 2 February.

However, **all** Dundee City Council nurseries will be open to children as normal. Please note that this includes nurseries attached to primary schools as well as standalone settings.

Industrial action is being taken by members of the EIS and AHDS over national pay negotiations.

In summary, on Thursday 2 February 2023:

- All primary schools will be closed to all pupils.
- All secondary schools will be closed to all pupils.
- Kingspark School will be closed to all pupils.
- Rockwell Learning Centre will be closed to all pupils.
- All Dundee City Council nurseries will be open to children as normal. Please note that this
 includes nurseries attached to primary schools as well as standalone settings.

All nurseries and schools will be open as normal to all pupils on Friday 3 February.

Arrangements are being made for free school meal payments to be made directly to qualifying households.

Any change to the above will be posted on Dundee City Council social media channels, and shared via nurseries and schools as soon as possible.

Your sincerely

PAUL FLEMING

Head of Service - Education, Learning and Inclusion (Chief Education Officer)





